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The trip includes:

Fieldwork experience to enhance your study during your GCSE’s.
Visits to Studland Bay, Durdle Door and Swanage Bay.
All food, accommodation and travel is included for £460 per student.

The trip offers a fantastic opportunity to spend time away from home and make lifetime memories with your friends.
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DIARY DATESDIARY DATES
Monday 2nd June
Students return to the 
academy

Monday 16th June
Year 10 Mock exam window

Monday 23rd June
Year 9 English Speaking 
Board week 

Thursday 26th June
Year 11 Prom

Tuesday 15th July
School Rewards Day

Thursday 17th July
Sports Day

Friday 18th July
Last day of term

Kelly Hassall
Principal

SPORTING STARSSPORTING STARS
The Year 7 girls’ football team recently played in 
the City Finals 5-a-side tournament. The girls were 
incredible and won every game, finishing top and 
scoring 19 goals! 

They won their last match 3-2 in a very close game 
against Thistley Hough, who came 2nd in the tour-
nament. What incredible efforts from Brooke S, 
Daisie C, Isla R, Faith R, and Jaime-Leigh R.

As we approach the midpoint of the GCSE season, I am pleased to report on 
the vibrant atmosphere here at OSSMA. Our students have been demon-
strating remarkable resilience and dedication during this crucial period.

The past weeks have been filled with enriching experiences for our students. 
We've seen successful trips to Kenilworth Castle and Llandudno, as well as 
the challenging Duke of Edinburgh expeditions. These opportunities have 
provided valuable learning experiences outside the classroom, enhancing 
our students' cultural and personal development.

Our commitment to excellence extends beyond academics, and I'm delight-
ed to highlight our numerous sporting achievements this half term. The 
determination and teamwork displayed by our athletes have been truly 
commendable.

I would like to extend a warm welcome to Miss Spencer, our new Head of 
Year. Her expertise and enthusiasm will undoubtedly contribute to the con-
tinued success of our students. 

As we approach the half term break, I encourage all students to use this 
time wisely - balancing rest with focused revision for those sitting exams. To 
all our families, I wish you a safe and enjoyable half term.

Thank you for your continued support of our school community.



NEWS

SHINING A LIGHT ON GEOGRAPHYSHINING A LIGHT ON GEOGRAPHY
As many OSSMA students realise, geography 
has links to science, technology, engineering, 
and maths. The department has recently show-
cased this with several STEM-related activities 
within Geography.

Starting with a green careers webinar that gave 
students an insight into different career paths 
that science and geography can lead to, to en-
thusiasm day where students worked in teams 
to construct ‘earthquake-proof buildings’ from 
spaghetti and marshmallows - not as easy as it 
might sound! Many of them did withstand the 
test of being shaken on a tray of jelly, suggesting 
we have some future engineers in our academy.

Our Year 10 students enjoyed a fantastic trip to Kenil-
worth Castle under glorious sunshine. The students were 
exceptionally well-behaved throughout the day, showing 
brilliant manners and enthusiasm for the experience.

The trip began with a wonderful two-hour guided tour 
of the castle ruins. The guide was thoroughly impressed 
with our students, who listened intently and confidently 
answered questions about the historical significance of 
the site.

Lunch was enjoyed al fresco in the sunshine at the castle's 
stables, followed by a visit to the Gatehouse, where 
students had great fun dressing up and immersing them-
selves in life as it would have been in medieval Kenil-
worth.

Thanks to the fantastic weather, students were able to 
further explore the castle grounds. A particular highlight 
was climbing to the top of Leicester’s Tower, where they 
were treated to breathtaking views of the surrounding 
countryside.

Before heading home, the students had some time to 
enjoy the gift shop, and it’s fair to say a few souvenirs will 
be making their way back home! 

The journey back was a quiet one – many pupils took 
the opportunity for a well-earned nap after a busy and 
enriching day. It was a wonderful opportunity for the stu-
dents to see, first-hand, some of the places they’ve been 
learning about in class. A great trip all round!

YEAR 10 KENILWORTH CASTLE TRIPYEAR 10 KENILWORTH CASTLE TRIP
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NEWS

A TRIP TO A TRIP TO 
LLANDUDNOLLANDUDNO

The geography department took Y10 to Lla-
ndudno in April. The trip gave the students 
the opportunity to study coastal defences 

On 9-10th May, 22 Year 9 students completed their 
Bronze Duke of Edinburgh expedition at Stanley Head. 

The students all faced their own individual challenges 
and completed the 2 day walking expedition in the 
beautiful May sunshine. 

We are extremely proud of all of the students who 
are now finishing their physical, skills and volunteer-
ing sections in order to complete their award by the 
summer. 

along the north 
coast of Wales. 

The trip also 
included a trip up 
the Great Orme 
on the tramway 
as well as time 
in Llandudno to 
study the impact 

A WONDERFUL EXPEDITIONA WONDERFUL EXPEDITION

As always, we are looking to collect any old 
school uniform from our Year 11 students 
when they finish their exams. If you have any 
uniform or PE kit that is in good condition, 
there will be a donations box in the main 
reception and in F16 (Miss Walkers room) after 
half term until the summer break. 

Please be mindful that students do have to 
attend each exam in full school uniform. Thank 
you in advance for any donations that are 
made. 

A polite reminder as well that all skirts worn to 
the academy from September 2025 need to be 
pleated. For our full uniform policy click here

DONATIONS DONATIONS 
WANTED!WANTED!

https://bit.ly/4b8G3zH
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MORE OF OUR SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTSMORE OF OUR SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS
We are 'Boys Year 10 City 5-a-side Football 

Champions' 
The boys were excellent all tournament lifting the trophy, 
having gone unbeaten. We have not won this competition 
for a long time! 
Team:
Nicholas B, Callum B,  Harrison P, Harrison C,  Alfie R, Rylee 
M
Scores: 
OSSMA 2 - 1 Haywood (Bell, Pace)
Co-op 1-1 OSSMA (Meakin) 
OSSMA 2-1 Horizon (Bell, Cooper)
OSSMA 3 - 0 St Peters (Cooper x2, Pace)
Excel 1-3 OSSMA (Meakin x2, Pace)

Recently we played Denstone A 
team in our Boys Year 9 and 10 
Staffs Tennis Division 1 match. We 
won all our singles and doubles 
matches with a special mention to 
Charlie H who won his first Staffs 
Division 1 singles match 7-6.

It was overall a 12-0 win for OSS-
MA!! Well done to Aidan, Alex, 
Charlie and Ethan #teamossma 

TENNIS ACESTENNIS ACES
OSSMA have been awarded GOLD for the School Games 
Mark 2025. This is a testament to the hard work and 
dedication of our students, PE staff, and the unwavering 

Our Year 8 Girls are now City 5-a-side 
Football Champions, winning every game!!!

We have not won this competition with the girls for 
some time, it is an amazing achievement. 

Team: Tyler Mai R, Brooke S, Isla R, Daisie C, Mya C, 
Faith R, Jamie Leigh R

Results: Meridian 1-0, Horizon 5-1, Haywood 3-0,  
Thistley Hough 8-0, Discovery 4-0, Excel 2-0

support of our parents/car-
ers. We have achieved this 
award for several years now, 
and it is a source of pride for 
our entire school community.

Thank you to all parents/
carers who support us with 
fixtures. Your commitment 
makes it possible for the stu-
dents to achieve in sports.

GOLD FOR OSSMAGOLD FOR OSSMA

The trip includes:Fieldwork experience to enhance your study during your GCSE’s.Visits to Studland Bay, Durdle Door and Swanage Bay.All food, accommodation and travel is included for £460 per student.The trip offers a fantastic opportunity to spend time away from home and make lifetime memories with your friends.•	 Shirts need to be tucked in.•	 Only one ring should be worn on each hand.•	 Only one stud in the lower lobe.•	 No facial piercings.•	 No clear nose studs or clear studs anywhere. •	 No false nails.•	 No nail varnish. •	 No hooded tops are allowed.•	 All outerwear must be removed before you enter the school building.•	 Sleeves of blazers must not be rolled up.•	 School skirts must be a suitable length and blazer type material.•	 School skirts should not be rolled up.•	 No make up should be worn in Y7, 8 and 9•	 Subtle amounts of make up allowed in Y10 and Y11•	 Black shoes only no trainers allowed•	 Shirts need to be tucked in.•	 Only one ring should be worn on each hand.•	 Only one stud in the lower lobe.•	 No facial piercings.•	 No clear nose studs or clear studs anywhere. •	 No false nails.•	 No nail varnish. •	 No hooded tops are allowed.•	 All outerwear must be removed before you enter the school building.•	 Sleeves of blazers must not be rolled up.•	 School skirts must be a suitable length and blazer type material.•	 School skirts should not be rolled up.•	 No make up should be worn in Y7, 8 and 9•	 Subtle amounts of make up allowed in Y10 and Y11•	 Black shoes only no trainers allowedThank you to everyone who submitted their stunning Christmas card designs—it truly made our job of choosing winners incredibly difficult!🎉 Huge congratulations to:Winner – Krystal, Year 8, Ormiston Sir Stanley Matthews AcademyRunner-up – Angel, Year 5, Ormiston Herman AcademyTheir designs perfectly capture the festive spirit, bringing joy to everyone who’ll receive these cards.In addition to some exciting creative prizes heading their way, we’re thrilled to announce that a donation will be made to Cancer Research UK on behalf of Krystal, her chosen charity - a fantastic and meaningful cause to support.We are delighted to inform you that Mamdouh A. has received an award for his recent participation in The Economist Educational Foundation’s Topical Talk Festival. Mamdouh’s work was chosen, for demonstrating brilliant communication and critical-thinking skills. As a recipient of this prestigious award, he has been invited to join The Economist Educational Foundation’s pilot Student Ambassador Programme.He will also receive:Certification References for future applications A goodybag of journalistic materials Invitations to Economist events A free Economist subscription This will allow Mamdouh priority to take part in year two of the programme. It will give him an opportunity to work with a respected media brand and have his voice heard on an international educational programme. He will be representing OSSMA on a global stage, giving him the opportunity to meet a global group of likeminded young people whilst  developing confidence and skills such as communication and presentation. This is an invaluable opportunity to enable Mamdouh to build evidence for university, college or job applications.Congratulations, Mamdouh! We are so proud of you.

SPECIAL MENTIONSSPECIAL MENTIONS
Alfie R Year 9 has qualified to represent Stoke on Trent 
Schools in the Javelin, with a score of 37.43m and Ham-
mer Throw. He is also Stoke on Trent Schools champion 
for Discus with a score of 34.37m .

Aaron R Year 9 has qualified to represent Stoke on 
Trent Schools in the High Jump with a score of 1.45m. 
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NEWS

WELL DONE YEAR 11WELL DONE YEAR 11 YEAR 9 YEAR 9 
OPTIONSOPTIONS

Our Year 11 students are now half way through their GCSE examinations and we could 
not be more proud. They have approached them with maturity, resilience and confi-
dence and we are looking forward to our students moving on to the next stage of their 
education whether that be a collleg placement or apprenticeship, with focus and confi-
dence, ready to embrace new challenges. There are stilll some exams to complete and 
below is our revision offer for the half term to support our students.

Our Year 9 students are 
currently in their final few 
weeks of the Key Stage 3 
education. In September 
students will embark 
on their option choices, 
particiapting in their 
chosen subjects 

Options letters are being 
distributed this week so 
that students are aware 
of the subjects they have 
been allocated. Any issues 
students shouls speak to 
their Head of Year Miss 
Lane. 
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FOCUS ON STEM!FOCUS ON STEM!
Science STEM Club- FLAME TESTING

Recently, our science STEM club students have been conducting flame 
tests to discover the colour emitted when metals are heated using a 
Bunsen burner. The students have been working on their Bunsen burner 
skills, lighting and changing from a safety flame to a blue flame, which 
can be quite scary for some students. 

Our students performed their experiments with skill and enthusiasm. 
They discovered that a lot of different metals are used to make fireworks 
because of the different colours of light that can be emitted. 
The science department is very proud of our Science STEM club; every 
member is fully committed and participates with laser focus and amazing 
curiosity for science.
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